

ФЕДЕРАЦІЯ ПРОФЕСІЙНИХ СПІЛОК УКРАЇНИ

м. Київ, майдан Незалежності, 2. Адреса для листування: а/с 392, м. Київ, 01001, E-mail: <u>fpsu@fpsu.org.ua.</u> Тел./факс (044) 205-76-09, факс (044) 205-76-00 Код ЄДРПОУ 00014479

11.04.2019 № 08/01-21/333

Sławomir Broniarz ZNP President

Dear brother Broniarz,

On behalf of the Federation of Trade Unions of Ukraine (FPU), that represents over 5 million Ukrainian workers, I would like to express our full support for ZNP members, teachers and other workers employed by Polish schools, who since Monday the 8th of April are on strike.

It is the government's responsibility to take concrete measures in order to improve the status of teachers and ensure they receive adequate payment for their responsible and demanding work. Unfortunately, no agreement has been reached between the government and trade unions on so much needed pay rise that can allow equating wages in education with an average wage in Poland.

We urge the Polish government to listen to the teachers' voice and ensure fair wages of education workers in order to promote the delivery of quality education for all.

In solidarity

FPU President

Grygorii Osovyi